MARINA VILLAS ASSOCIATION

2019 ANNUAL MEETING

NOVEMBER 4, 2019
Call to Order:  G. Ferguson called the meeting to order. Ferguson introduced Geig Lee, Diane Lee and Lisa Bisuel of Foothills Property Management, and current Board members present 
Establish Quorum and Comment:  D. Lee stated a quorum was established. 

Frequently Asked Questions:  L. Thomas reviewed the list of frequently asked questions that were emailed to owners. 
Property Manager’s Report: G. Lee stated dryer vent inspections are completed in all but 1 unit. Gutter cleaning is done 3 to 4 times a year dependent on the need. Chimney repairs on are ongoing. Lee is currently working on a comprehensive plan to rebuild chimneys. 
Financial Report: The current financial report was presented by B. Dougherty. He discussed current financial projects and accomplishments with a consistent revenue trend. Revenue exceeded budget and remains consistent with trend of over budget performance.

Transfer fees are running higher than anticipated. 

Expenses are down primarily due to lower insurance cost and repairs. A surplus is anticipated to enable a continued strong cash position. There were minimal capital outlays ($5K for light fixtures). The Board is developing a 7 year plan and a capital program to include bridgework and painting. 
 B. Dougherty stated Marina Villas has had 10 sales so far this year. Prices have ranged from $141,000.00 to $180,000.00. Updated units average significantly higher prices. Only 4 sales were budgeted. Extra transfer fees contributed to higher surplus and increased cash balances.  
President’s report:  G. Ferguson reviewed current projects/accomplishments. 
· Window cleaning: Windows will be washed by the end of November. Outside of all windows and sliding doors on decks will be cleaned except for sun porches.

Owners are responsible for Sun Porch windows. The contractor will provide owners with an option to clean the Sun Porch windows if you wish to have them done. Owners will receive a letter with all the details soon. 

· Landscaping: L. Thomas is working with Merry Scapes. Any specific landscaping request should be emailed to info@clemsonhousing.com.
· Tree Removal: Any tree removal request should be emailed to info@clemsonhousing.com.

· Dryer Vent Evaluation: All dryer vent inspections have been completed with the exception of three. 

· Building Repairs Punchout/Prioritization: 
· Bridges Project:

· Recycle Bins:

· Lakefront Improvements/Courtesy Dock:

· New Owner Packages:

Ferguson reminded all owners to refer to the Marina Villas website for copies of each Board meeting minutes. If owners wish to contact the Board regarding issues please email marinavillas.kk@gmail.com. Owners should never use Board members personal emails. Work order request should be emailed to info@clemsonhousing.com. Please include your name, address and description of problem and photos always help.
Election: G. Ferguson stated there are two open positions for the Board of Directors. 

Ferguson asked for any nominations from the floor. None given, owners were instructed to vote. After voting, V. Weiss, R. Morton, D. Lee and L. Bisuel were asked to tally all ballots. Randall Guyer, and Linda Maxwell were selected to fill the open positions. 

Adjourned:  G. Ferguson adjourned the meeting at this time. 
